

## The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date	July 31, 2019	Report No:	PW-23-19				
Directed To:	Mayor and Members of Council	Attachments:	3 <sup>rd</sup> Concession Drainage Report				
Department:	Public Works	Policy References:					
Prepared By:	Jonathan Osborne, P.Eng. – Manager of Engineering						
Subject:	3 <sup>rd</sup> Concession Drain – Recommendation to Provisionally Adopt Report						

## RECOMMENDATION:

That the report of the Manager of Engineering dated July 31, 2019 (PW-23-19) regarding the Drainage Report and specifications for the 3rd Concession Drain as prepared by Dillon Consulting and N.J. Peralta Engineering, dated June 7, 2019 BE RECEIVED; and that the first and second readings of the corresponding provisional by-law BE ADOPTED and further that notice BE GIVEN to all affected landowners of the Court of Revision to be held October 3, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in accordance with Section 46(1) of the Drainage Act subject to adoption of the provisional by-law.

## REPORT:

Pursuant to Section 78 of the Drainage Act, Dillon Consulting and N.J. Peralta Engineering have prepared a Drainage Report for the Burke Drain. This report is to be presented to Council at the Meeting to Consider August 13, 2019.

This drainage report is for one of the seven drains that the Ministry of Transportation initiated under section 78, in a response from the Town to confirm adequate outlets for the drains crossing the Herb Gray Parkway into LaSalle. To date, the following has occurred:

- The request to update the report came to Council on February 17, 2012.
- Council appointed Dillon Consulting to undertake the technical review of the report, and Stantec Consulting to undertake the assessment review of the report on May 3, 2012.
- Since then, Stantec removed themselves from this project and municipal drainage works as a whole, and Council then appointed N.J. Peralta to assume that role on this project.
- An on-site meeting was held on July 3, 2013. The report was filed with the Clerk on July 7, 2019.

At this time (Meeting to Consider), Council and affected landowners have had the opportunity to review the engineers report. This meeting is to hear and discuss technical items within the report. Appeals regarding assessment would be heard at the upcoming Court of Revision meeting.

Respectfully Submitted

Jonathan Osborne, P.Eng.

Manager of Engineering

	Reviewed by:								
pr	O.R	Treasury	Clerks	Public Works	Planning	Cult. & Rec.	Building	Fire	